
 

 

Dear Editor.                                                           Feburary 11, 2020 

 

Re: Comments on the evaluation of the fifth generation, 5G, for wireless communication and 

cancer risks by the Health Council of the Netherlands 

 

Many thanks for the comments to this article. It has now been changed and is hopefully 

acceptable for publication. 

I think that this is an invited article and thus no publication fee. 

Please, let me know any further questions.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

Lennart Hardell 


